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  香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處  
  Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department  
  The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region  

   

註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類  

  

商標註冊處處長根據《商標規則》(第 559 章附屬法例)第 59／60 條，爲對下列註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類，

作出修訂的建議。  

 

根據《商標規則》第 61 條，任何聲稱受擬作出的修訂影響的人，可在本公告公布日期後的三個月內，採用表格第 T6 

號提交反對建議的通知。(例如，若果公布日期爲 2003 年 4 月 4 日，則該三個月的最後一日爲 2003 年 7 月 4 日。)

反對通知須載有提出反對理由的陳述，該陳述尤須解釋如作出修訂，反對人會如何受有關修訂影響，以及反對人為何認

為作出該等修訂會違反《商標條例》(第 559 章)第 58(5)條。 

 

根據《商標規則》第 95 條，提交反對通知的時限不得延展。  

RECLASSIFICATION OF SPECIFICATION OF  
GOODS OR SERVICES OF REGISTERED TRADE MARKS  

  
The Registrar of Trade Marks has made proposals for amendment under rule 59/60 of the 
Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) for reclassification of the specification in 
respect of the following registration(s).   
  
Under rule 61 of the Trade Marks Rules, any person claiming to be affected by the proposed 
amendment may, within 3 months after the date of this publication, file a notice of 
opposition to the proposals on Form T6. (For example, if the publication date is 4 April 
2003, the last day of the 3-month period is 4 July 2003.) The notice of opposition shall 
include a statement of the grounds of opposition, which statement shall, in particular, 
explain how the opponent would be affected by the amendments if they were made and why 
in the opponent’s opinion the amendments would be contrary to section 58(5) of the Trade 
Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559).   
  
It should be noted that under rule 95 of the Trade Marks Rules, extension of time cannot 
be allowed for filing the notice of opposition.  

  
  
[111] 註冊編號:  

Trade Mark No.:  

303405005 
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[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

Hyundai Oilbank Co., Ltd. 
182, Pyeongsin 2-ro, Daesan-eup, 
Seosan-si, Chungcheongnam-do, 
KOREA, REPUBLIC OF 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

Wilkinson & Grist 
6th Floor, Prince's Building, 
Chater Road, Central, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號:  
Original Class No.:  

1,2,4,35 

[511] 建議的新類別編號:  
Proposed New Class No.:  

1, 2, 4, 35 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:  
Original Specification:  

Class 1 
Oil for hydraulic circuits; oil for hydraulic 
systems; chemical preparations for 
decarbonising engines; chemical additives for 
oils; chemical additives to motor fuels; 
antifreezes; brake fluid; coolants for vehicle 
engines; liquid for hydraulic systems; 
transmission fluids; oil for steering wheel 
(power steering fluid); oil for hydraulic 
steering wheel (power steering fluid); anti-
knock substances for internal combustion 
engines; radiator flushing chemicals; detergent 
additives to gasolines petrol; fuel-saving 
preparations; artificial resins, unprocessed; 
benzene derivatives; benzene (methyl -); carbon 
black for industrial purposes; catalysts; 
coolants (anti-boil preparations for engine -); 
engine-decarbonising chemicals; power steering 
fluid; fluids for hydraulic circuits; fluids 
for use with abrasives (auxiliary -); greases 
(preparations for the separation of -); 
solvents for varnishes; sulphur; synthetic 
resins, unprocessed; toluene; aromatic solvents 
for industrial and commercial use; chemical 
preparations, namely, degreasing and cleaning 
solvents; brake oil (oils for brakes). 
 
Class 2 
Anti-rust greases; anti-rust oils; anti-
corrosive preparations; anti-rust preparations 
for preservation; carbon black [pigment]. 
 
Class 4 
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Oils for releasing form work building; 
gasolines for industrial purposes; industrial 
greases; petroleum jellys for industrial 
purpose; non-mineral oils and greases for 
industrial purposes (not for fuel); industrial 
oils; lubricating oils for industrial purposes; 
gear oils; motor oils; greases for belts; oils 
for the preservation of masonry; moistening 
oils; wool greases; engine oils; lubricating 
greases; lubricating oils; lubricating oils for 
motor vehicle engines; cutting fluids; mould 
releasing oils; oils for paints; petrol; gas 
oils; light oils; naphthas; heating oils; 
carburants; kerosenes; illuminating greases; 
lighting fuels; diesel oils; ligroins; raw or 
refined petroleums; benzine; methylated 
spirits; petroleum ethers; coal naphthas; fuels 
for small furnaces; fuels with an alcoholic 
bases; liquid fuels; denaturated fuel alcohols; 
alcohol(fuels); ethanol(fuels); combustible 
oils; non-chemical additives for oils and 
fuels; motor fuels; heavy oils; coal tar oils; 
xylene(xylon); fuels for aircrafts; grease for 
arms (weapons); fuels from crude oils; 
artificial petroleums; belt oil; oil additives 
(non-chemical); gearbox oil; additives, non-
chemical, to motor-fuel; benzene; fuel; fuel 
oil; gasoline; lubricants. 
 
Class 35 
Retailing and wholesaling in relation to oil 
for hydraulic circuits, oil for hydraulic 
systems, chemical preparations for 
decarbonising engines, chemical additives for 
oils, chemical additives to motor fuels, 
antifreezes, brake fluid, coolants for vehicle 
engines, liquid for hydraulic systems, 
transmission fluids, oil for steering wheel, 
oil for hydraulic steering wheel, anti-knock 
substances for internal combustion engines, 
radiator flushing chemicals, detergent 
additives to gasolines petrol, fuel-saving 
preparations, artificial resins, unprocessed, 
benzene derivatives, benzene (methyl -), carbon 
black for industrial purposes, catalysts, 
coolants (anti-boil preparations for engine -), 
engine-decarbonising chemicals, power steering 
fluid, fluids for hydraulic circuits, fluids 
for use with abrasives (auxiliary -), greases 
(preparations for the separation of -), 
solvents for varnishes, sulphur, synthetic 
resins, unprocessed, toluene, aromatic solvents 
for industrial and commercial use, chemical 
preparations, namely, degreasing and cleaning 
solvents, anti-rust greases, anti-rust oils, 
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anti-corrosive preparations, anti-rust 
preparations for preservation, carbon black 
[pigment], oils for releasing form work 
building, gasolines for industrial purposes, 
industrial greases, petroleum jellys for 
industrial purpose, non-mineral oils and 
greases for industrial purposes (not for fuel), 
industrial oils, lubricating oils for 
industrial purposes, gear oils, motor oils, 
greases for belts, oils for the preservation of 
masonry, moistening oils, wool greases, engine 
oils, lubricating greases, lubricating oils, 
lubricating oils for motor vehicle engines, 
cutting fluids, mould releasing oils, oils for 
paints, petrol, gas oils, light oils, naphthas, 
heating oils, carburants, kerosenes, 
illuminating greases, lighting fuels, diesel 
oils, ligroins, raw or refined petroleums, 
benzine, methylated spirits, petroleum ethers, 
coal naphthas, fuels for small furnaces, fuels 
with an alcoholic bases, liquid fuels, 
denaturated fuel alcohols, alcohol(fuels), 
ethanol(fuels), combustible oils, non-chemical 
additives for oils and fuels, motor fuels, 
heavy oils, coal tar oils, xylene(xylon), fuels 
for aircrafts, grease for arms (weapons), fuels 
from crude oils, artificial petroleums, belt 
oil, oil additives, brake oil, gearbox oil, 
additives, non-chemical, to motor-fuel, 
benzene, fuel, fuel oil, gasoline, lubricants; 
commercial intermediary services; sales (sales 
promotion); procurement services (business 
services); exporting (export agency services); 
advertisement; administration (commercial -) of 
the licensing of the goods and services of 
others; data search in computer files for 
others; demonstration of goods; direct mail 
advertising; distribution of samples; import-
export agencies; marketing; on-line advertising 
on a computer network; procurement services for 
others [purchasing goods and services for other 
businesses]; public relations; publication of 
publicity texts; sales promotion for others; 
advertising and business information services 
provided on-line from a computer database or 
internet; on-line shopping services; internet 
shopping malls; internet retail services; 
department store retailing.  

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:  
Proposed New Specification:  

Class 1 
Oil for hydraulic circuits; oil for hydraulic 
systems; chemical preparations for 
decarbonising engines; chemical additives for 
oils; chemical additives to motor fuels; 
antifreezes; brake fluid; coolants for vehicle 
engines; liquid for hydraulic systems; 
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transmission fluids; oil for steering wheel 
(power steering fluid); oil for hydraulic 
steering wheel (power steering fluid); anti-
knock substances for internal combustion 
engines; radiator flushing chemicals; detergent 
additives to gasolines petrol; fuel-saving 
preparations; artificial resins, unprocessed; 
benzene derivatives; benzene (methyl -); carbon 
black for industrial purposes; catalysts; 
coolants (anti-boil preparations for engine -); 
engine-decarbonising chemicals; power steering 
fluid; fluids for hydraulic circuits; fluids 
for use with abrasives (auxiliary -); greases 
(preparations for the separation of -); 
solvents for varnishes; sulphur; synthetic 
resins, unprocessed; toluene; aromatic solvents 
for industrial and commercial use; chemical 
preparations, namely, degreasing and cleaning 
solvents; brake oil (oils for brakes); xylene 
(xylon); benzene. 
 
Class 2 
Anti-rust greases; anti-rust oils; anti-
corrosive preparations; anti-rust preparations 
for preservation; carbon black [pigment]. 
 
Class 4 
Oils for releasing form work building; 
gasolines for industrial purposes; industrial 
greases; petroleum jellys for industrial 
purpose; non-mineral oils and greases for 
industrial purposes (not for fuel); industrial 
oils; lubricating oils for industrial purposes; 
gear oils; motor oils; greases for belts; oils 
for the preservation of masonry; moistening 
oils; wool greases; engine oils; lubricating 
greases; lubricating oils; lubricating oils for 
motor vehicle engines; cutting fluids; mould 
releasing oils; oils for paints; petrol; gas 
oils; light oils; naphthas; heating oils; 
carburants; kerosenes; illuminating greases; 
lighting fuels; diesel oils; ligroins; raw or 
refined petroleums; benzine; methylated 
spirits; petroleum ethers; coal naphthas; fuels 
for small furnaces; fuels with an alcoholic 
bases; liquid fuels; denaturated fuel alcohols; 
alcohol(fuels); ethanol(fuels); combustible 
oils; non-chemical additives for oils and 
fuels; motor fuels; heavy oils; coal tar oils; 
fuels for aircrafts; grease for arms (weapons); 
fuels from crude oils; artificial petroleums; 
belt oil; oil additives (non-chemical); gearbox 
oil; additives, non-chemical, to motor-fuel; 
fuel; fuel oil; gasoline; lubricants. 
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Class 35 
Retailing and wholesaling in relation to oil 
for hydraulic circuits, oil for hydraulic 
systems, chemical preparations for 
decarbonising engines, chemical additives for 
oils, chemical additives to motor fuels, 
antifreezes, brake fluid, coolants for vehicle 
engines, liquid for hydraulic systems, 
transmission fluids, oil for steering wheel, 
oil for hydraulic steering wheel, anti-knock 
substances for internal combustion engines, 
radiator flushing chemicals, detergent 
additives to gasolines petrol, fuel-saving 
preparations, artificial resins, unprocessed, 
benzene derivatives, benzene (methyl -), carbon 
black for industrial purposes, catalysts, 
coolants (anti-boil preparations for engine -), 
engine-decarbonising chemicals, power steering 
fluid, fluids for hydraulic circuits, fluids 
for use with abrasives (auxiliary -), greases 
(preparations for the separation of -), 
solvents for varnishes, sulphur, synthetic 
resins, unprocessed, toluene, aromatic solvents 
for industrial and commercial use, chemical 
preparations, namely, degreasing and cleaning 
solvents, anti-rust greases, anti-rust oils, 
anti-corrosive preparations, anti-rust 
preparations for preservation, carbon black 
[pigment], oils for releasing form work 
building, gasolines for industrial purposes, 
industrial greases, petroleum jellys for 
industrial purpose, non-mineral oils and 
greases for industrial purposes (not for fuel), 
industrial oils, lubricating oils for 
industrial purposes, gear oils, motor oils, 
greases for belts, oils for the preservation of 
masonry, moistening oils, wool greases, engine 
oils, lubricating greases, lubricating oils, 
lubricating oils for motor vehicle engines, 
cutting fluids, mould releasing oils, oils for 
paints, petrol, gas oils, light oils, naphthas, 
heating oils, carburants, kerosenes, 
illuminating greases, lighting fuels, diesel 
oils, ligroins, raw or refined petroleums, 
benzine, methylated spirits, petroleum ethers, 
coal naphthas, fuels for small furnaces, fuels 
with an alcoholic bases, liquid fuels, 
denaturated fuel alcohols, alcohol(fuels), 
ethanol(fuels), combustible oils, non-chemical 
additives for oils and fuels, motor fuels, 
heavy oils, coal tar oils, xylene(xylon), fuels 
for aircrafts, grease for arms (weapons), fuels 
from crude oils, artificial petroleums, belt 
oil, oil additives, brake oil, gearbox oil, 
additives, non-chemical, to motor-fuel, 
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benzene, fuel, fuel oil, gasoline, lubricants; 
commercial intermediary services; sales (sales 
promotion); procurement services (business 
services); exporting (export agency services); 
advertisement; administration (commercial -) of 
the licensing of the goods and services of 
others; data search in computer files for 
others; demonstration of goods; direct mail 
advertising; distribution of samples; import-
export agencies; marketing; on-line advertising 
on a computer network; procurement services for 
others [purchasing goods and services for other 
businesses]; public relations; publication of 
publicity texts; sales promotion for others; 
advertising and business information services 
provided on-line from a computer database or 
internet; on-line shopping services; internet 
shopping malls; internet retail services; 
department store retailing.  

   

 
     

  
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

303417705 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

The applicant claims the colours orange 
(Pantone 165 C 100%, Pantone 165 C 80% and 
Pantone 165 C 50%) and black as elements of 
mark "A" in the series. 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

HANWHA CORPORATION 
86 Cheonggyecheon-ro, 
Jung-gu, Seoul 100-797, 
KOREA, REPUBLIC OF 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

Wilkinson & Grist 
6th Floor, Prince's Building, 
Chater Road, Central, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號:  
Original Class No.:  

1,4 

[511] 建議的新類別編號:  
Proposed New Class No.:  

1, 4 
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[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:  
Original Specification:  

Class 1 
High-density polyethylene (HDPE); low-density 
polyethylene (LDPE); linear low-density 
polyethylene (LLDPE).; ethylene vinyl acetate; 
ethylene oxide; ethylene glycol; polypropylene; 
butadiene; styrene; terephthalic acid; formic 
acid; paraxylene. 
 
Class 4 
Liquefied petroleum gas; benzene; fuel for 
aircraft, ships and motor; kerosene; petrol; 
diesel fuel; light oil.  

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:  
Proposed New Specification:  

Class 1 
High-density polyethylene (HDPE); low-density 
polyethylene (LDPE); linear low-density 
polyethylene (LLDPE).; ethylene vinyl acetate; 
ethylene oxide; ethylene glycol; polypropylene; 
butadiene; styrene; terephthalic acid; formic 
acid; paraxylene; benzene. 
 
Class 4 
Liquefied petroleum gas; fuel for aircraft, 
ships and motor; kerosene; petrol; diesel fuel; 
light oil.  

   

 
     

  
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

303568302 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

TONEN GENERAL SEKIYU KABUSHIKI KAISHA 
8-15, KOHNAN 1-CHOME, 
MINATO-KU TOKYO 108-8005, 
JAPAN 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

China Patent Agent (H.K.) Ltd. 
22/F, Great Eagle Centre, 
23 Harbour Road, Wanchai, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號:  
Original Class No.:  

1,4,5,17,39 

[511] 建議的新類別編號:  
Proposed New Class No.:  

1, 4, 5, 17, 39 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:  
Original Specification:  

Class 1 
Chemical preparations for use in the 
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manufacture of pharmaceuticals; chemicals for 
use in agriculture, horticulture and forestry, 
except fungicides, herbicides, insecticides and 
parasiticides; chemical preparations for use in 
industry; toluene; ethylene; propylene 
(propene); butadiene; solvents for use in 
industry; detergents for use in industry; 
adhesives used in industry; unprocessed 
artificial synthetic resins; unprocessed 
plastics. 
 
Class 4 
Gaseous fuels; liquid fuels; solid fuels; 
industrial lubricants; motor vehicle 
lubricants; mineral oils and greases for 
industrial purposes [not for fuels]; non-
mineral oils and greases for industrial 
purposes [not for fuels]; benzene; carburants; 
coal tar oil; combustible oil; diesel oil; 
fuel; fuel gas; fuel oil; fuel with an 
alcoholic base; gas oil; gasoline; kerosene; 
naphtha; petrol; petroleum, raw or refined; 
xylene; industrial wax; paraffin; wax [raw 
material]; petroleum jelly for industrial 
purposes. 
 
Class 5 
Pharmaceutical preparations; pharmaceutical and 
medicinal preparations and substances; 
pesticides; fungicides; herbicides; 
insecticides; parasiticides; petroleum jelly 
for medical purposes. 
 
Class 17 
Synthetic rubber; artificial resins [semi-
finished products]; synthetic resins [semi-
finished products]; electrical insulating 
materials. 
 
Class 39 
Railway transport; car transport; marine 
transport; gas supply services [distribution]; 
electricity supply services; rental of 
warehouse space; vehicle parking services.  

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:  
Proposed New Specification:  

Class 1 
Chemical preparations for use in the 
manufacture of pharmaceuticals; chemicals for 
use in agriculture, horticulture and forestry, 
except fungicides, herbicides, insecticides and 
parasiticides; chemical preparations for use in 
industry; toluene; ethylene; propylene 
(propene); butadiene; solvents for use in 
industry; detergents for use in industry; 
adhesives used in industry; unprocessed 
artificial synthetic resins; unprocessed 
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plastics; benzene; xylene. 
 
Class 4 
Gaseous fuels; liquid fuels; solid fuels; 
industrial lubricants; motor vehicle 
lubricants; mineral oils and greases for 
industrial purposes [not for fuels]; non-
mineral oils and greases for industrial 
purposes [not for fuels]; carburants; coal tar 
oil; combustible oil; diesel oil; fuel; fuel 
gas; fuel oil; fuel with an alcoholic base; gas 
oil; gasoline; kerosene; naphtha; petrol; 
petroleum, raw or refined; industrial wax; 
paraffin; wax [raw material]; petroleum jelly 
for industrial purposes. 
 
Class 5 
Pharmaceutical preparations; pharmaceutical and 
medicinal preparations and substances; 
pesticides; fungicides; herbicides; 
insecticides; parasiticides; petroleum jelly 
for medical purposes. 
 
Class 17 
Synthetic rubber; artificial resins [semi-
finished products]; synthetic resins [semi-
finished products]; electrical insulating 
materials. 
 
Class 39 
Railway transport; car transport; marine 
transport; gas supply services [distribution]; 
electricity supply services; rental of 
warehouse space; vehicle parking services.  

   

 
     

  
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

303568311 
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[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

The applicant claims the colour red as an 
element of the trade mark. 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

TONEN GENERAL SEKIYU KABUSHIKI KAISHA 
8-15, KOHNAN 1-CHOME, 
MINATO-KU TOKYO 108-8005, 
JAPAN 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

China Patent Agent (H.K.) Ltd. 
22/F, Great Eagle Centre, 
23 Harbour Road, Wanchai, 
HONG KONG 

[511] 原來的類別編號:  
Original Class No.:  

1,4,5,17,39 

[511] 建議的新類別編號:  
Proposed New Class No.:  

1, 4, 5, 17, 39 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:  
Original Specification:  

Class 1 
Chemical preparations for use in the 
manufacture of pharmaceuticals; chemicals for 
use in agriculture, horticulture and forestry, 
except fungicides, herbicides, insecticides and 
parasiticides; chemical preparations for use in 
industry; toluene; ethylene; propylene 
(propene); butadiene; solvents for use in 
industry; detergents for use in industry; 
adhesives used in industry; unprocessed 
artificial synthetic resins; unprocessed 
plastics. 
 
Class 4 
Gaseous fuels; liquid fuels; solid fuels; 
industrial lubricants; motor vehicle 
lubricants; mineral oils and greases for 
industrial purposes [not for fuels]; non-
mineral oils and greases for industrial 
purposes [not for fuels]; benzene; carburants; 
coal tar oil; combustible oil; diesel oil; 
fuel; fuel gas; fuel oil; fuel with an 
alcoholic base; gas oil; gasoline; kerosene; 
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naphtha; petrol; petroleum, raw or refined; 
xylene; industrial wax; paraffin; wax [raw 
material]; petroleum jelly for industrial 
purposes. 
 
Class 5 
Pharmaceutical preparations; pharmaceutical and 
medicinal preparations and substances; 
pesticides; fungicides; herbicides; 
insecticides; parasiticides; petroleum jelly 
for medical purposes. 
 
Class 17 
Synthetic rubber; artificial resins [semi-
finished products]; synthetic resins [semi-
finished products]; electrical insulating 
materials. 
 
Class 39 
Railway transport; car transport; marine 
transport; gas supply services [distribution]; 
electricity supply services; rental of 
warehouse space; vehicle parking services.  

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:  
Proposed New Specification:  

Class 1 
Chemical preparations for use in the 
manufacture of pharmaceuticals; chemicals for 
use in agriculture, horticulture and forestry, 
except fungicides, herbicides, insecticides and 
parasiticides; chemical preparations for use in 
industry; toluene; ethylene; propylene 
(propene); butadiene; solvents for use in 
industry; detergents for use in industry; 
adhesives used in industry; unprocessed 
artificial synthetic resins; unprocessed 
plastics; benzene; xylene. 
 
Class 4 
Gaseous fuels; liquid fuels; solid fuels; 
industrial lubricants; motor vehicle 
lubricants; mineral oils and greases for 
industrial purposes [not for fuels]; non-
mineral oils and greases for industrial 
purposes [not for fuels]; carburants; coal tar 
oil; combustible oil; diesel oil; fuel; fuel 
gas; fuel oil; fuel with an alcoholic base; gas 
oil; gasoline; kerosene; naphtha; petrol; 
petroleum, raw or refined; industrial wax; 
paraffin; wax [raw material]; petroleum jelly 
for industrial purposes. 
 
Class 5 
Pharmaceutical preparations; pharmaceutical and 
medicinal preparations and substances; 
pesticides; fungicides; herbicides; 
insecticides; parasiticides; petroleum jelly 
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for medical purposes. 
 
Class 17 
Synthetic rubber; artificial resins [semi-
finished products]; synthetic resins [semi-
finished products]; electrical insulating 
materials. 
 
Class 39 
Railway transport; car transport; marine 
transport; gas supply services [distribution]; 
electricity supply services; rental of 
warehouse space; vehicle parking services.  

   

 
     

  
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

300396595 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

The Applicant claims the colours blue and 
yellow as elements of mark "A" in the series. 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

MIP METRO GROUP INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY GMBH & 
CO. KG 
METRO-STRASSE. 1, 
40235 DÜSSELDORF, 
GERMANY. 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

Spruson & Ferguson (Hong Kong) Limited 
5001 Hopewell Centre, 
183 Queen's Road East, Wan Chai, 
Hong Kong 

[511] 原來的類別編號:  
Original Class No.:  

1,3,4,5,7,8,9,11,16,20,21,25,29,30,31,32,34 

[511] 建議的新類別編號:  
Proposed New Class No.:  

1, 3, 4, 5, 7, 8, 9, 11, 16, 18, 20, 21, 25, 
29, 30, 31, 32, 34 
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[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:  
Original Specification:  

Class 1 
Chemical products for commercial and scientific 
purposes, chemical products for agricultural, 
gardening and forestry purposes, nutrient salts 
(chemical products), chemical products for 
keeping food fresh and preserving food, baking 
and cooking activating agents for commercial 
purposes, bacteriological compounds, except for 
medical or veterinary purposes, beer fining and 
preserving agents, milk ferments for chemical 
purposes, lactic acids, mineral acids, starch, 
salts, glucose for commercial purposes; all the 
aforesaid goods being chemical preparations; 
oxygen and hydrogen, gritting salt; white 
spirit 
 
Class 3 
Washing and bleaching agents, cleaning, 
polishing, grease removing and sanding agents, 
soaps, laundry starch, essential oils, body and 
beauty care products, deodorants for body care, 
hair lotions, hairsprays and setting lotions, 
toothpastes, essential oils for foodstuffs, 
vegetable flavourings for drinks (essential 
oils). 
 
Class 4 
Technical oils and greases; lubricants, dust 
absorbing, dust wetting and dust binding 
agents; solid, liquid and gaseous fuels, in 
particular coal, char wood, coke, lighter 
pastes and cubes, turf, firewood, petrol, 
diesel, heating oil, fuel for internal 
combustion engines, benzene, petroleum, liquid 
gases such as propane and butane, acetylene, 
luminophores; candles (for lighting purposes), 
wax lights, night lights (candles) and wicks 
(for lighting purposes); lighter fuel 
 
Class 5 
Preparations for health care; medicine; baby 
food; plasters, bandaging material; articles 
for feminine hygiene, i.e. sanitary towels, 
panty liners, tampons, monthly panties; 
deodorants for health purposes, deodorant room 
sprays; adhesives for false teeth; antiseptics 
and disinfectants;  
medicinal teas and drugs; agents for 
eliminating pests, in particular rodenticides; 
vitamin compounds; medicinal herbs in dried or 
preserved form; medicinal herb extracts; food 
supplements for medicinal purposes, 
specifically compounds for supplementing human 
food with  
trace elements, vitamins, flavours, enhancers 
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and dietary fibres; diet drinks for medicinal 
purposes, dietetic food for health care on the 
basis of vitamins, minerals, trace elements, 
either individually or in combination; 
insecticides, fungicides, herbicides, 
molluscides, nematocides; air  
fresheners in the form of scented and room 
sprays 
 
Class 7 
Electromechanical devices for preparing drinks, 
electric can openers, cleaning machines; 
electrical kitchen machines and multi-purpose 
kitchen machines and other appliances and 
machines for preparing food as far as included 
in this class; slicing machines including bread 
slicing machines; dishwashers; electric knives; 
dust extraction systems for cleaning purposes, 
dust extractor hoses; rotary irons; meat 
mincing machines; electric fruit juicers for 
household purposes; wine presses; mixing 
machines, electric mixers for household 
purposes; washing machines; electric shearing 
machines; vacuum cleaners; polishing machines 
(electric), 
 
Class 8 
Hand-operated tools; cutlery, in particular 
knives (as far as included in class 08), forks 
and spoons; can openers (not electric), 
instruments for grinding and sharpening, nut 
crackers, not made of stainless steel; office 
scissors; paper cutters (cutter knives for 
paper) 
 
Class 9 
Electric, electro-technical, electronic devices 
and instruments (as far as included in Class 
9); glasses, film sealing devices (electric); 
irons (electric); accident prevention clothing 
including shoes, special clothing for rescue 
purposes, face masks, protective helmets, 
protective goggles or masks for workers; fire 
extinguishers; cash tills, calculating 
machines, data processing units and computers 
as well as their parts and accessories, 
specifically computer printers, data input 
devices, graphic screens, keyboards, 
modulators, electronic drawing devices, control 
units, data carriers, in particular CDs, floppy 
disks; USB sticks, data processing programs; 
vending machines and mechanisms for cash-
operated machines; devices for recording, 
transferring and reproducing sound and 
pictures; weighing, measuring, signalling, 



公報編號 Journal No.: 2021/133                公布日期 Publication Date: 12-11-2021  
分項名稱 Section Name: 註冊商標的貨品／服務說明重新分類 Reclassification of Specification of Goods or Services of 
Registered Trade Mark(s)  
  
 

16/31   
 
 

controlling, rescue and teaching devices and 
instruments; electrical household appliances as 
far as they are included in class 9; devices 
and equipment for telecommunication, as far as 
they are included in class 9; coded cards and 
other data carriers (both in as far as they are 
included in class 9) for use with vending 
machines, goods issuing stations, cash desks 
and other devices and machines used in place of 
cash and for safety, identification, access 
control and other control purposes, in 
particular for use for sales business using 
modern telecommunication equipment; fire 
protection clothing, fire alarms; electric film 
sealing devices; dictaphones; letter scales; 
slide rules 
 
Class 11 
Cooking equipment of all kinds powered by gas, 
petrol, electricity or char wood, in particular 
kettles, immersion coils, ovens, hobs, waffle 
machines, raclette and grill equipment, 
toasters and microwave ovens, toasting, thawing 
and hot plate equipment; ventilation equipment 
(air conditioning), in particular including 
electrically operated air filters and extractor 
hoods; drying equipment such as electrically 
operated hand and washing dryers, cooling 
equipment, in particular refrigerators, 
freezers; disinfection equipment, electric 
yoghurt makers, hot plates, egg boilers,  
coffee machines 
 
Class 16 
Paper and cardboard, goods made of paper and 
cardboard, as far as included in class 16, in 
particular table cloths, paper towels, 
serviettes, filter paper, paper tissues, toilet 
paper, paper nappies; printed products; 
bookbinder articles, specifically bookbinding 
garn, linen and other textiles for bookbinding; 
electric and electronic typewriters, office 
equipment (except furniture), specifically 
addressing machines, franking machines, copying 
devices, lever files, letter baskets, letter 
openers, desk pads, punches, loose leaf files, 
office staplers, typewriter ribbons, correction 
agents for office purposes, stamps, stamp pads, 
stamping ink, writing and drawing ink, Indian 
ink, document holders; photo albums; files and 
folders for correspondence, stickers for files 
and folders, desk tidies for pens and pencils, 
pencil sharpeners, desk sets (as far as 
included in class 16), dip pen dishes, file-
card boxes, desk files, relief letters and 
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plates; ring binders, conference folders, 
writing folders, packaging material made of 
plastic and regenerated cellulose (as far as 
included in class 16), specifically covers, 
bags and film; waste bags (made of paper or 
plastic), bottle packaging made of cardboard or 
paper, cooking bags for microwaves 
 
Class 20 
Packaging containers (not made of metal) as far 
as included in class 20; 
 
Class 21 
Cooking utensils, containers for household and 
kitchen (not made of stainless steel or 
plated); small hand-operated appliances for 
household and kitchen (not made of stainless 
steel or plated); combs and sponges; brushes 
(except paintbrushes); brush- making material; 
cleaning equipment; steel chips; crude or part-
processed glass (with the exception of 
construction glass); goods made of glass, 
porcelain and stoneware for household and 
kitchen (as far as included in class 21), 
artwork made of glass, porcelain and stoneware; 
cooking utensils and buckets made of sheet 
metal, aluminium, plastic or other materials; 
hand-operated small devices for mincing, 
grinding, pressing (as far as included in class 
21); lawn sprinklers; electric combs and 
electric toothbrushes; shaving and dust 
brushes; coasters for dishes (at the table); 
coffee makers, not electric and not made of 
stainless steel; waste paper baskets (not made 
of metal) 
 
Class 25 
Articles of clothing, in particular working 
clothing, shoes and headgear, belts (clothing) 
 
Class 29 
Meat, fish, shellfish, poultry and game, also 
preserved, processed or deep frozen; shellfish 
(not alive), preserved, dried, cooked or deep 
frozen fruit and vegetables; meat, fish, fruit 
and vegetable jellies; jams and marmalades, 
eggs, milk and milk products, specifically 
butter, cream, yoghurt, milk powder for 
consumption; cooking oils and fats; meat, fish, 
fruit and vegetable preserves; ready-made 
meals, mainly comprising meat, fish, shellfish, 
poultry, game, vegetable or processed fruit 
(including deep frozen); desserts made of 
yoghurt, quark or cream; potato products for 
consumption produced using an extrusion 
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process, as far as included in class 29; potato 
crisps, potato sticks; raisins, hazelnuts, 
peanuts, cashew nuts, pistachio nuts and 
almonds, dried, roasted, salted and/or spiced; 
dried fruits; dietetic products on a protein 
basis for consumption as part of a nutrient-
reduced and/or calorie-controlled diet, as far 
as included in class 29 
 
Class 30 
Coffee, tea, cocoa, sugar, rice, tapioca, sago, 
coffee substitute; flours and cereal products 
(except feed), in particular breakfast cereals; 
pasta and pastry, in particular ready-made 
meals and desserts; chocolate and chocolate 
goods; chocolates, including those filled with 
wine and/or spirits; sweets, chewing gum, 
liquorice sweets; bread, pastries and cakes, 
wheat, rice and maize products for consumption 
produced using an extrusion process; popcorn; 
ice-cream; honey and molasses syrup; yeast, 
baking powder; salt, specifically cooking salt; 
mustard; vinegar; salad dressings, sauces (not 
including salad dressings); spices with or 
without mixing with herbs; flavourings for 
foodstuffs (with the exception of essential 
oils); cooling ice; coffee, tea, cocoa or 
chocolate drinks; flavours (vegetable) for 
drinks, except for essential oils, binding 
agents for cooking; mayonnaise; cereal 
compounds with or without fruit, preferably in 
the form of crisps, bars, blocks or bars, as 
far as included in class 30; dietetic products 
on the basis of carbohydrates for consumption 
as part of a nutrient-reduced and/or calorie-
controlled diet, as far as included in class 30 
 
Class 31 
Products for agriculture, gardening and 
forestry, specifically seeds and other 
propagation material, non-processed cereals, 
breeding eggs, non-processed wood; live plants 
and natural flowers, bulbs and nodules; fresh 
fruit and vegetables, in particular potatoes, 
seeds; dried plants, mulch and turf, cat 
litter, feedstuffs, in particular dog and cat 
food, live animals, in particular ornamental 
fish; malt; shellfish (alive); cattle salt 
 
Class 32 
Beers; mineral water and carbonated waters and 
other non-alcoholic drinks; syrups and other 
compounds for preparing drinks; fruit drinks 
and fruit juices 
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Class 34 
Tobacco; tobacco products, in particular 
cigarettes and cigars; smoker articles, 
specifically tobacco tins, cigar and cigarette 
tips, cigar and cigarette cases, ashtrays, all 
the above-mentioned goods not made of stainless 
steel, alloys of stainless steel or plated with 
stainless steel; pipe stands, pipe cleaners, 
cigar cutters, tobacco pipes, lighters, pocket 
equipment for rolling cigarettes, cigarette 
paper, cigarette filters, tobacco bags, 
hookahs; matches  

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:  
Proposed New Specification:  

Class 1 
Chemical products for commercial and scientific 
purposes, chemical products for agricultural, 
gardening and forestry purposes, nutrient salts 
(chemical products), chemical products for 
keeping food fresh and preserving food, baking 
and cooking activating agents for commercial 
purposes, bacteriological compounds, except for 
medical or veterinary purposes, beer fining and 
preserving agents, milk ferments for chemical 
purposes, lactic acids, mineral acids, starch, 
salts, glucose for commercial purposes; all the 
aforesaid goods being chemical preparations; 
oxygen and hydrogen, gritting salt; white 
spirit; benzene. 
 
Class 3 
Washing and bleaching agents, cleaning, 
polishing, grease removing and sanding agents, 
soaps, laundry starch, essential oils, body and 
beauty care products, deodorants for body care, 
hair lotions, hairsprays and setting lotions, 
toothpastes, essential oils for foodstuffs, 
vegetable flavourings for drinks (essential 
oils). 
 
Class 4 
Technical oils and greases; lubricants, dust 
absorbing, dust wetting and dust binding 
agents; solid, liquid and gaseous fuels, in 
particular coal, char wood, coke, lighter 
pastes and cubes, turf, firewood, petrol, 
diesel, heating oil, fuel for internal 
combustion engines, petroleum, liquid gases 
such as propane and butane, acetylene, 
luminophores; candles (for lighting purposes), 
wax lights, night lights (candles) and wicks 
(for lighting purposes); lighter fuel. 
 
Class 5 
Preparations for health care; medicine; baby 
food; plasters, bandaging material; articles 
for feminine hygiene, i.e. sanitary towels, 
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panty liners, tampons, monthly panties; 
deodorants for health purposes, deodorant room 
sprays; adhesives for false teeth; antiseptics 
and disinfectants; medicinal teas and drugs; 
agents for eliminating pests, in particular 
rodenticides; vitamin compounds; medicinal 
herbs in dried or preserved form; medicinal 
herb extracts; food supplements for medicinal 
purposes, specifically compounds for 
supplementing human food with trace elements, 
vitamins, flavours, enhancers and dietary 
fibres; diet drinks for medicinal purposes, 
dietetic food for health care on the basis of 
vitamins, minerals, trace elements, either 
individually or in combination; insecticides, 
fungicides, herbicides, molluscides, 
nematocides; air fresheners in the form of 
scented and room sprays. 
 
Class 7 
Electromechanical devices for preparing drinks, 
electric can openers, cleaning machines; 
electrical kitchen machines and multi-purpose 
kitchen machines and other appliances and 
machines for preparing food as far as included 
in this class; slicing machines including bread 
slicing machines; dishwashers; electric knives; 
dust extraction systems for cleaning purposes, 
dust extractor hoses; rotary irons; meat 
mincing machines; electric fruit juicers for 
household purposes; wine presses; mixing 
machines, electric mixers for household 
purposes; washing machines; electric shearing 
machines; vacuum cleaners; polishing machines 
(electric); vending machines; electric film 
sealing devices. 
 
Class 8 
Hand-operated tools; cutlery, in particular 
knives (as far as included in class 08), forks 
and spoons; can openers (not electric), 
instruments for grinding and sharpening, nut 
crackers, not made of stainless steel; office 
scissors; paper cutters (cutter knives for 
paper) 
 
Class 9 
Electric, electro-technical, electronic devices 
and instruments (as far as included in Class 
9); glasses, film sealing devices (electric); 
irons (electric); accident prevention clothing 
including shoes, special clothing for rescue 
purposes, face masks, protective helmets, 
protective goggles or masks for workers; fire 
extinguishers; cash tills, calculating 
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machines, data processing units and computers 
as well as their parts and accessories, 
specifically computer printers, data input 
devices, graphic screens, keyboards, 
modulators, electronic drawing devices, control 
units, data carriers, in particular CDs, floppy 
disks; USB sticks, data processing programs; 
mechanisms for cash-operated machines; devices 
for recording, transferring and reproducing 
sound and pictures; weighing, measuring, 
signalling, controlling, rescue and teaching 
devices and instruments; electrical household 
appliances as far as they are included in class 
9; devices and equipment for telecommunication, 
as far as they are included in class 9; coded 
cards and other data carriers (both in as far 
as they are included in class 9) for use with 
vending machines, goods issuing stations, cash 
desks and other devices and machines used in 
place of cash and for safety, identification, 
access control and other control purposes, in 
particular for use for sales business using 
modern telecommunication equipment; fire 
protection clothing, fire alarms; dictaphones; 
letter scales; slide rules. 
 
Class 11 
Cooking equipment of all kinds powered by gas, 
petrol, electricity or char wood, in particular 
kettles, immersion coils, ovens, hobs, waffle 
machines, raclette and grill equipment, 
toasters and microwave ovens, toasting, thawing 
and hot plate equipment; ventilation equipment 
(air conditioning), in particular including 
electrically operated air filters and extractor 
hoods; drying equipment such as electrically 
operated hand and washing dryers, cooling 
equipment, in particular refrigerators, 
freezers; disinfection equipment, electric 
yoghurt makers, hot plates, egg boilers, coffee 
machines. 
 
Class 16 
Paper and cardboard, goods made of paper and 
cardboard, as far as included in class 16, in 
particular table cloths, paper towels, 
serviettes, filter paper, paper tissues, toilet 
paper, paper nappies; printed products; 
bookbinder articles, specifically bookbinding 
garn, linen and other textiles for bookbinding; 
electric and electronic typewriters, office 
equipment (except furniture), specifically 
addressing machines, franking machines, copying 
devices, lever files, letter baskets, letter 
openers, desk pads, punches, loose leaf files, 
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office staplers, typewriter ribbons, correction 
agents for office purposes, stamps, stamp pads, 
stamping ink, writing and drawing ink, Indian 
ink, document holders; photo albums; files and 
folders for correspondence, stickers for files 
and folders, desk tidies for pens and pencils, 
pencil sharpeners, desk sets (as far as 
included in class 16), dip pen dishes, file-
card boxes, desk files, relief letters and 
plates; ring binders, writing folders, 
packaging material made of plastic and 
regenerated cellulose (as far as included in 
class 16), specifically covers, bags and film; 
waste bags (made of paper or plastic), bottle 
packaging made of cardboard or paper, cooking 
bags for microwaves; artwork made of glass, 
porcelain and stoneware. 
 
Class 18 
Conference folders. 
 
Class 20 
Packaging containers (not made of metal) as far 
as included in class 20. 
 
Class 21 
Cooking utensils, containers for household and 
kitchen (not made of stainless steel or 
plated); small hand-operated appliances for 
household and kitchen (not made of stainless 
steel or plated); combs and sponges; brushes 
(except paintbrushes); brush- making material; 
cleaning equipment; steel chips; crude or part-
processed glass (with the exception of 
construction glass); goods made of glass, 
porcelain and stoneware for household and 
kitchen (as far as included in class 21); 
cooking utensils and buckets made of sheet 
metal, aluminium, plastic or other materials; 
hand-operated small devices for mincing, 
grinding, pressing (as far as included in class 
21); lawn sprinklers; electric combs and 
electric toothbrushes; shaving and dust 
brushes; coasters for dishes (at the table); 
coffee makers, not electric and not made of 
stainless steel; waste paper baskets (not made 
of metal). 
 
Class 25 
Articles of clothing, in particular working 
clothing, shoes and headgear, belts (clothing). 
 
Class 29 
Meat, fish, shellfish, poultry and game, also 
preserved, processed or deep frozen; shellfish 
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(not alive), preserved, dried, cooked or deep 
frozen fruit and vegetables; meat, fish, fruit 
and vegetable jellies; jams and marmalades, 
eggs, milk and milk products, specifically 
butter, cream, yoghurt, milk powder for 
consumption; cooking oils and fats; meat, fish, 
fruit and vegetable preserves; ready-made 
meals, mainly comprising meat, fish, shellfish, 
poultry, game, vegetable or processed fruit 
(including deep frozen); desserts made of 
yoghurt, quark or cream; potato products for 
consumption produced using an extrusion 
process, as far as included in class 29; potato 
crisps, potato sticks; raisins, hazelnuts, 
peanuts, cashew nuts, pistachio nuts and 
almonds, dried, roasted, salted and/or spiced; 
dried fruits; dietetic products on a protein 
basis for consumption as part of a nutrient-
reduced and/or calorie-controlled diet, as far 
as included in class 29. 
 
Class 30 
Coffee, tea, cocoa, sugar, rice, tapioca, sago, 
coffee substitute; flours and cereal products 
(except feed), in particular breakfast cereals; 
pasta and pastry, in particular ready-made 
meals and desserts; chocolate and chocolate 
goods; chocolates, including those filled with 
wine and/or spirits; sweets, chewing gum, 
liquorice sweets; bread, pastries and cakes, 
wheat, rice and maize products for consumption 
produced using an extrusion process; popcorn; 
ice-cream; honey and molasses syrup; yeast, 
baking powder; salt, specifically cooking salt; 
mustard; vinegar; salad dressings, sauces (not 
including salad dressings); spices with or 
without mixing with herbs; flavourings for 
foodstuffs (with the exception of essential 
oils); cooling ice; coffee, tea, cocoa or 
chocolate drinks; flavours (vegetable) for 
drinks, except for essential oils, binding 
agents for cooking; mayonnaise; cereal 
compounds with or without fruit, preferably in 
the form of crisps, bars, blocks or bars, as 
far as included in class 30; dietetic products 
on the basis of carbohydrates for consumption 
as part of a nutrient-reduced and/or calorie-
controlled diet, as far as included in class 
30. 
 
Class 31 
Products for agriculture, gardening and 
forestry, specifically seeds and other 
propagation material, non-processed cereals, 
breeding eggs, non-processed wood; live plants 
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and natural flowers, bulbs and nodules; fresh 
fruit and vegetables, in particular potatoes, 
seeds; dried plants, mulch and turf, cat 
litter, feedstuffs, in particular dog and cat 
food, live animals, in particular ornamental 
fish; malt; shellfish (alive); cattle salt. 
 
Class 32 
Beers; mineral water and carbonated waters and 
other non-alcoholic drinks; syrups and other 
compounds for preparing drinks; fruit drinks 
and fruit juices. 
 
Class 34 
Tobacco; tobacco products, in particular 
cigarettes and cigars; smoker articles, 
specifically tobacco tins, cigar and cigarette 
tips, cigar and cigarette cases, ashtrays, all 
the above-mentioned goods not made of stainless 
steel, alloys of stainless steel or plated with 
stainless steel; pipe stands, pipe cleaners, 
cigar cutters, tobacco pipes, lighters, pocket 
equipment for rolling cigarettes, cigarette 
paper, cigarette filters, tobacco bags, 
hookahs; matches.  

   

 
     

  
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

303010148 

[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

N/A 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

Neste Oil Oyj 
Keilaranta 21 , 
02150 Espoo, 
FINLAND 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

Spruson & Ferguson (Hong Kong) Limited 
5001 Hopewell Centre, 
183 Queen's Road East, Wan Chai, 
Hong Kong 

[511] 原來的類別編號:  
Original Class No.:  

1,2,4 

[511] 建議的新類別編號:  
Proposed New Class No.:  

1, 2, 4 
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[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:  
Original Specification:  

Class 1 
Chemicals used in industry, science and 
photography, as well as in agriculture, 
horticulture and forestry; unprocessed 
artificial resins; unprocessed plastics; 
plastics in the form of liquids, masses, 
granules, pellets, pastes, foams, flakes and 
dispersions; plastics as raw materials, such as 
LD-polyethylene, polyvinyl chloride (PVC) and 
polystyrene; manures; adhesives used in 
industry; water treatment chemicals and 
substances; diluents for industrial use; 
solvents for use in industrial manufacturing 
processes; isoalkane, renewable isoalkane; 
functional liquids, namely, heat transfer 
liquids and antifoaming agents; antifoaming 
agents; antifoaming agents for paper industry; 
petrochemicals and petrochemical products, 
ethane, butane, and olefins; polymerisates of 
organic compounds for the plastics industry; 
biopolymers, polymers for industrial use; 
chemical substances for use in the biochemical 
industry; component agents for lubricating 
oils, being chemical substances for use as 
additives to lubricating oils; chemical fuel 
additives; chemical substances for the 
production of naphtha and bionaphtha; 
petrochemical products, such as ethylene, 
propylene, polypropylene, butadiene, cumene, 
phenol, acetone, and alpha methyl styrene; 
substances for the purification of fluids; 
chemical substances for use as additives to 
bitumen; bioplastics, namely polymers that are 
biobased, biodegradable, consisting of 
biocomponents or are combinations of these; 
plastics, renewal plastics. 
 
Class 2 
Thinning agents; Solvents for thinning paints, 
solvents for thinning lacquers, additives for 
paints, thinners for paints, thinning agents 
for paints, diluents for vehicle refinishes, 
Thinners and thickeners for coatings, dyes and 
inks; thinners for lacquers; additives for use 
in coatings; oil paints, wood oils, oils for 
use in the treatment of wood, wood preserving 
oils and anti-rust oils; impregnating agents 
(chemicals); coatings ( paints, lacquers, 
varnishes and preservatives); paints; 
varnishes, lacquers; preservatives against rust 
and against deterioration of wood; colorants; 
mordants; raw natural resins; inks; bitumen 
varnish. 
 
Class 4 
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Industrial oils and greases; lubricants; fuels; 
dust absorbing, wetting and binding 
compositions; fuels (including motor spirit) 
and illuminants; candles and wicks for 
lighting; diesel, diesel oils, petrol, 
gasoline, biodiesels, biofuels, fuels for 
transportation vehicles, aviation fuels, jet 
fuels, jet biofuels; naphtha and bionaphtha; 
lubricating oils for motor vehicle engines; 
automotive greases; industrial fluids 
(lubricants); oils for paints; oils containing 
water dispersant additives; propane fuel; 
biopropane fuel; coal as fuel; electrical 
energy; bitumen emulsions for fuel; process oil 
for use in bitumen extenders; non-chemical 
additives for fuels; rocket fuels; liquefied 
gas; liquefied petroleum gas; petroleum; liquid 
petroleum gas; raw petroleum; refined 
petroleum; fuels for water vehicles, biofuels 
for water vehicles; synthetic base oil 
(hydrogenated polydecene); propane, biopropane; 
benzene; lubricating oil in metal working 
fluids.  

[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:  
Proposed New Specification:  

Class 1 
Chemicals used in industry, science and 
photography, as well as in agriculture, 
horticulture and forestry; unprocessed 
artificial resins; unprocessed plastics; 
plastics in the form of liquids, masses, 
granules, pellets, pastes, foams, flakes and 
dispersions; plastics as raw materials, such as 
LD-polyethylene, polyvinyl chloride (PVC) and 
polystyrene; manures; adhesives used in 
industry; water treatment chemicals and 
substances; diluents for industrial use; 
solvents for use in industrial manufacturing 
processes; isoalkane, renewable isoalkane; 
functional liquids, namely, heat transfer 
liquids and antifoaming agents; antifoaming 
agents; antifoaming agents for paper industry; 
petrochemicals and petrochemical products, 
ethane, butane, and olefins; polymerisates of 
organic compounds for the plastics industry; 
biopolymers, polymers for industrial use; 
chemical substances for use in the biochemical 
industry; component agents for lubricating 
oils, being chemical substances for use as 
additives to lubricating oils; chemical fuel 
additives; chemical substances for the 
production of naphtha and bionaphtha; 
petrochemical products, such as ethylene, 
propylene, polypropylene, butadiene, cumene, 
phenol, acetone, and alpha methyl styrene; 
substances for the purification of fluids; 
chemical substances for use as additives to 
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bitumen; bioplastics, namely polymers that are 
biobased, biodegradable, consisting of 
biocomponents or are combinations of these; 
plastics, renewable plastics; benzene. 
 
Class 2 
Thinning agents; Solvents for thinning paints, 
solvents for thinning lacquers, additives for 
paints, thinners for paints, thinning agents 
for paints, diluents for vehicle refinishes, 
Thinners and thickeners for coatings, dyes and 
inks; thinners for lacquers; additives for use 
in coatings; oil paints, wood oils, oils for 
use in the treatment of wood, wood preserving 
oils and anti-rust oils; impregnating agents 
(chemicals); coatings ( paints, lacquers, 
varnishes and preservatives); paints; 
varnishes, lacquers; preservatives against rust 
and against deterioration of wood; colorants; 
mordants; raw natural resins; inks; bitumen 
varnish. 
 
Class 4 
Industrial oils and greases; lubricants; fuels; 
dust absorbing, wetting and binding 
compositions; fuels (including motor spirit) 
and illuminants; candles and wicks for 
lighting; diesel, diesel oils, petrol, 
gasoline, biodiesels, biofuels, fuels for 
transportation vehicles, aviation fuels, jet 
fuels, jet biofuels; naphtha and bionaphtha; 
lubricating oils for motor vehicle engines; 
automotive greases; industrial fluids 
(lubricants); oils for paints; oils containing 
water dispersant additives; propane fuel; 
biopropane fuel; coal as fuel; electrical 
energy; bitumen emulsions for fuel; process oil 
for use in bitumen extenders; non-chemical 
additives for fuels; rocket fuels; liquefied 
gas; liquefied petroleum gas; petroleum; liquid 
petroleum gas; raw petroleum; refined 
petroleum; fuels for water vehicles, biofuels 
for water vehicles; synthetic base oil 
(hydrogenated polydecene); propane, biopropane; 
lubricating oil in metal working fluids.  

   

 
     

  
 

[111] 註冊編號:  
Trade Mark No.:  

303160773 
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[540] 商標： 
Mark:  

 
 

[571] 商標描述：  
Mark Description:  

The applicant claims the colours blue and green 
as elements of mark "A" in the series. 

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址:  
Owner's Name, Address:  

Neste Oil Oyj 
Keilaranta 21 , 
02150 Espoo, 
FINLAND 

[740/ 
750] 

擁有人的送達地址:  
Owner's Address for Service: 

Spruson & Ferguson (Hong Kong) Limited 
5001 Hopewell Centre, 
183 Queen's Road East, Wan Chai, 
Hong Kong 

[511] 原來的類別編號:  
Original Class No.:  

1,2,4 

[511] 建議的新類別編號:  
Proposed New Class No.:  

1, 2, 4 

[511] 原來的貨品／服務說明:  
Original Specification:  

Class 1 
Chemicals used in industry, science and 
photography, as well as in agriculture, 
horticulture and forestry; unprocessed 
artificial resins; unprocessed plastics; 
plastics in the form of liquids, masses, 
granules, pellets, pastes, foams, flakes and 
dispersions; plastics as raw materials, such as 
LD-polyethylene, polyvinyl chloride (PVC) and 
polystyrene; manures; adhesives used in 
industry; water treatment chemicals and 
substances; diluents for industrial use; 
solvents for use in industrial manufacturing 
processes; isoalkane, renewable isoalkane; 
functional liquids, namely, heat transfer 
liquids and antifoaming agents; antifoaming 
agents; antifoaming agents for paper industry; 
petrochemicals and petrochemical products, 
ethane, butane, and olefins; polymerisates of 
organic compounds for the plastics industry; 
biopolymers, polymers for industrial use; 
chemical substances for use in the biochemical 
industry; component agents for lubricating 
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oils, being chemical substances for use as 
additives to lubricating oils; chemical fuel 
additives; chemical substances for the 
production of naphtha and bionaphtha; 
petrochemical products, such as ethylene, 
propylene, polypropylene, butadiene, cumene, 
phenol, acetone, and alpha methyl styrene; 
substances for the purification of fluids; 
chemical substances for use as additives to 
bitumen; bioplastics, namely polymers that are 
biobased, biodegradable, consisting of 
biocomponents or are combinations of these; 
plastics, renewable plastics. 
 
Class 2 
Thinning agents; Solvents for thinning paints, 
solvents for thinning lacquers, additives for 
paints, thinners for paints, thinning agents 
for paints, diluents for vehicle refinishes, 
Thinners and thickeners for coatings, dyes and 
inks; thinners for lacquers; additives for use 
in coatings; oil paints, wood oils, oils for 
use in the treatment of wood, wood preserving 
oils and anti-rust oils; impregnating agents 
(chemicals); coatings ( paints, lacquers, 
varnishes and preservatives); paints; 
varnishes, lacquers; preservatives against rust 
and against deterioration of wood; colorants; 
mordants; raw natural resins; inks; bitumen 
varnish. 
 
Class 4 
Industrial oils and greases; lubricants; fuels; 
dust absorbing, wetting and binding 
compositions; fuels (including motor spirit) 
and illuminants; candles and wicks for 
lighting; diesel, diesel oils, petrol, 
gasoline, biodiesels, biofuels, fuels for 
transportation vehicles, aviation fuels, jet 
fuels, jet biofuels; naphtha and bionaphtha; 
lubricating oils for motor vehicle engines; 
automotive greases; industrial fluids 
(lubricants); oils for paints; oils containing 
water dispersant additives; propane fuel; 
biopropane fuel; coal as fuel; electrical 
energy; bitumen emulsions for fuel; process oil 
for use in bitumen extenders; non-chemical 
additives for fuels; rocket fuels; liquefied 
gas; liquefied petroleum gas; petroleum; liquid 
petroleum gas; raw petroleum; refined 
petroleum; fuels for water vehicles, biofuels 
for water vehicles; synthetic base oil 
(hydrogenated polydecene); propane, biopropane; 
benzene; lubricating oil in metal working 
fluids.  
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[511] 建議的新貨品／服務說明:  
Proposed New Specification:  

Class 1 
Chemicals used in industry, science and 
photography, as well as in agriculture, 
horticulture and forestry; unprocessed 
artificial resins; unprocessed plastics; 
plastics in the form of liquids, masses, 
granules, pellets, pastes, foams, flakes and 
dispersions; plastics as raw materials, such as 
LD-polyethylene, polyvinyl chloride (PVC) and 
polystyrene; manures; adhesives used in 
industry; water treatment chemicals and 
substances; diluents for industrial use; 
solvents for use in industrial manufacturing 
processes; isoalkane, renewable isoalkane; 
functional liquids, namely, heat transfer 
liquids and antifoaming agents; antifoaming 
agents; antifoaming agents for paper industry; 
petrochemicals and petrochemical products, 
ethane, butane, and olefins; polymerisates of 
organic compounds for the plastics industry; 
biopolymers, polymers for industrial use; 
chemical substances for use in the biochemical 
industry; component agents for lubricating 
oils, being chemical substances for use as 
additives to lubricating oils; chemical fuel 
additives; chemical substances for the 
production of naphtha and bionaphtha; 
petrochemical products, such as ethylene, 
propylene, polypropylene, butadiene, cumene, 
phenol, acetone, and alpha methyl styrene; 
substances for the purification of fluids; 
chemical substances for use as additives to 
bitumen; bioplastics, namely polymers that are 
biobased, biodegradable, consisting of 
biocomponents or are combinations of these; 
plastics, renewable plastics; benzene. 
 
Class 2 
Thinning agents; Solvents for thinning paints, 
solvents for thinning lacquers, additives for 
paints, thinners for paints, thinning agents 
for paints, diluents for vehicle refinishes, 
Thinners and thickeners for coatings, dyes and 
inks; thinners for lacquers; additives for use 
in coatings; oil paints, wood oils, oils for 
use in the treatment of wood, wood preserving 
oils and anti-rust oils; impregnating agents 
(chemicals); coatings ( paints, lacquers, 
varnishes and preservatives); paints; 
varnishes, lacquers; preservatives against rust 
and against deterioration of wood; colorants; 
mordants; raw natural resins; inks; bitumen 
varnish. 
 
Class 4 
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Industrial oils and greases; lubricants; fuels; 
dust absorbing, wetting and binding 
compositions; fuels (including motor spirit) 
and illuminants; candles and wicks for 
lighting; diesel, diesel oils, petrol, 
gasoline, biodiesels, biofuels, fuels for 
transportation vehicles, aviation fuels, jet 
fuels, jet biofuels; naphtha and bionaphtha; 
lubricating oils for motor vehicle engines; 
automotive greases; industrial fluids 
(lubricants); oils for paints; oils containing 
water dispersant additives; propane fuel; 
biopropane fuel; coal as fuel; electrical 
energy; bitumen emulsions for fuel; process oil 
for use in bitumen extenders; non-chemical 
additives for fuels; rocket fuels; liquefied 
gas; liquefied petroleum gas; petroleum; liquid 
petroleum gas; raw petroleum; refined 
petroleum; fuels for water vehicles, biofuels 
for water vehicles; synthetic base oil 
(hydrogenated polydecene); propane, biopropane; 
lubricating oil in metal working fluids.  

   
 


